TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN



[bookmark: _GoBack]DRAFT MINUTES OF SPECIAL BOARD MEETING APPROVED 5-0 AS PREPARED
MARCH 12, 2020
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Martel, Schultz, Petersen, Cook and Windiate
Absent:  None
Audience:  5

THE PURPOSE OF THIS SPECIAL MEETING IS TO ADDRESS AGENDA ITEMS ONLY.  OTHER ISSUES WHICH WOULD NORMALLY COME BEFORE A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD WILL ONLY BE ADDRESSED IF THE FULL BOARD IS PRESENT AND THERE IS A NEED FOR URGENCY.

1. Meeting convened at 6:00 PM.  There was no Public Comment.
2. Changes to the Agenda:  None
3. Recommendations from Day Park Committee for 2020-21 Budget:  After their many hours of research, Rita Service, Vice-Chair of the Day Park Committee, along with Leon Darga, presented the committee findings, which includes their requests, the wants and the needs of the park and the proposed budget amounts needed to make it happen. They would like to see a Park Compliance Officer hired, as well as additional park attendants to cover the busiest times at the park. The pavilions need electrical maintenance and the boat launch ramp needs repair.  They are also looking at parking fees for non-residents using the park but nothing would change for residents of the township.
During Board discussion, some suggestions were made on how to reduce the budget numbers requested.  The Motion by Cook was to accept the Budget request from the Day Park Committee with the following changes:  Remove $1000 from Tree Removal and add to Janitorial Services; remove Compliance Officer salary of $2440; reduce park attendant budget from $22,440 to $15,440.  Motion was seconded and passed 5-0.
4. Recommendations for the 2020-21 wage schedule: Most positions did receive and increase.  The wage schedule will be approved at the March 17th Board Meeting.
5. Finalized Budget numbers for Budget Hearing:  Work continued on budgets with emphasis on the Fire and Ambulance budgets.  Fire Chief Kevin Lane was present to discuss his numbers.  Very few changes were made to either the Fire or the Ambulance numbers.
6. Budget Hearing and Annual Meeting of Electors, Tuesday March 17, 2020 beginning at 6:00 PM followed at 7:00 PM with the regular March Board meeting.  
7. Public Comments:  None
8. Board Comments:  Martel mentioned concerns over the Corona virus and how it might affect our meeting.  In the meantime, we can be cautious, sanitize our counters, etc. and remember to wash our hands.  Schultz mentioned that the Michigan Township Association was debating over what to do about the annual conference scheduled at the Grand Traverse Resort for the end of April.  With no further business to discuss the meeting adjourned at 9:40 PM.  

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk
